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Incorporation of the Leys and St Faith’s Schools Foundation
Basic Information

	Contact Name and Details
	David Gamble, Conference Officer for Legal and Constitutional Practice

Graham Russell, Secretary of Board of Management

	Status of Paper
	Final

	Action Required
	Decision

	Draft Resolution


	The Council agrees in principle to the proposed change to the Scheme of Governance for the Leys and St Faith’s Foundation to incorporate the governing body, and instructs the Secretary of the Conference and the Secretary of the Board of Management for Methodist Independent Schools to provide the necessary oversight of this process.

	Alternative Options to Consider, if Any
	


Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims


	The Leys and St Faith’s schools wish to incorporate, a step advised some time ago by legal advisers

	Main Points


	The Board of Management schools were advised to incorporate and did so in 2005. The Leys and St Faith’s now wish to take the same step.

	Background Context and Relevant Documents (with function)
	

	Consultations
	


Summary of Impact 

	Standing Orders
	

	Faith and Order
	

	Financial
	

	Personnel


	

	Legal 
	

	Wider Connexional


	This step would bring these schools in line with the practice on this matter adopted by the Board of Management schools

	External (e.g. ecumenical)
	

	Risk
	


Incorporation of the Leys and St Faith’s Schools Foundation

In 2005, following changes to the Trust Deed approved by the Conference, all nine of the Board of Management Schools became incorporated charities. This followed a similar step previously by four of the Associated Methodist Independent Schools. The primary purpose of this action, which was managed by the Church’s solicitors, Pothecary Witham Weld, was to provide protection from personal liability for members of governing bodies. The Leys now also wishes to follow suit. 

In the light of changes to their Scheme of Governance in 2007, the school needs the approval of Council for any constitutional amendments (prior to that date this had been a presidential responsibility).

The Council is therefore asked to adopt the following resolution:

Resolution
The Council agrees in principle to the proposed change to the Scheme of Governance for the Leys and St Faith’s Foundation to incorporate the governing body, and instructs the Secretary of the Conference and the Secretary of the Board of Management for Methodist Independent Schools to provide the necessary oversight of this process.

